Ann Arbor Human Rights Commission

Meeting Minutes October 10, 2007

Present:  Commissioners Baird, Bendit, Kim, Ramirez, Turner, and Winkler
Absent:  Commissioner Wilson

  I.  Call to Order 7:00

II.   Commissioner Winkler moved to approve the September minutes as amended and 

       Commissioner Kim seconded; the motion was approved.

III.  Old Business

        A.  The outreach letter drafted by Commissioner Winkler was discussed and some changes 

              were suggested.  The sense of the Commission was that the letter is close to final form, 

              and will be changed as we learn more about what is needed.  Some of that learning will 

              be influenced by the outreach list and our method of distribution.  We will work on 

              building the mailing list.  Commissioner Ramirez agreed to check into the possibility of 

              our getting an email account.  Commissioner Bendit suggested that we email the 

              outreach letters and make a follow-up call to the recipients so that we can answer any 

              questions raised by the letter.

        B.  We discussed the message drafted by Commissioner Bendit about making AATA 

              restrooms more responsive to the needs of the LBGT community.  Commissioner 

              Bendit shared the response she received from David Nacht and explained that because 

             of a recent security problem, the AATA station has needed to change its restroom 

             procedure to increase the security of users  Given that, we decided to re-visit our request.  

IV.  New Business

        A.  At the September meeting, discussion took place that made it clear that the joint 

               leadership of Commissioners Ramirez and Stambaugh was not seamless and that one 

              Commissioner should instead be elected and another should be elected as Vice-

              Commissioner, whose role would be to take over the meeting leadership when the Chair 

              was unable to do so.  An election was held and Commissioner Stambaugh was elected 

              Chair and Commissioner Turner was elected Vice Chair.  Commissioner Ramirez 

              offered to continue to initiate contacts with city staff and City Council for us. 

        B.  We also discussed the invitation to an event sponsored by the American Arab Anti-

              Discrimination Committee. Commissioner Stambaugh will attend. 

V.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:45

Next meeting:  Wednesday, November 14, 2007, 7:00 p.m. 4th Floor Conference Room, City Hall
